
 



 
 



 

 
 
Melinda Miller  January 1 
Henry Bard   January 4 
Dennis Bubbenmoyer January 6 
Terri Hilbert   January 6 
Melissa Unger  January 7 
Kathryn Widdows  January 8 
Gretchen Barrell  January 9 
Fernando Garcia  January 10 
Christopher Rarick  January 12 
Jonathan Rarick  January 12 
Ted Thomas   January 14 
Patrick Fitzgerald  January 16 
Chelsie Kistler  January 19 
Debra Conover  January 21 
Jeryl Kulp   January 26 
Mason Moriarty  January 27 
Gene Madeira  January 29 
Tyler Luckenbill  January 30 
Jonathan Hilbert  January 31 
 
 
 
 
 
Memorial Service  
 
A service to celebrate and honor the life of   
Erma Angstadt will be held on Sunday, 
January 12, 2025, (her 100th birthday) at 
2:00 p.m. in Saint Paul’s United Church of 
Christ, 47 South Whiteoak Street, Kutztown, 
with the Rev. Sharon S. Morris officiating.  
Relatives and friends are invited to a 
visitation from 1:00 p.m. to 2 p.m. in the 
church.  Inurnment will be private at the 
convenience of the family in Union 
Cemetery of Bowers. Following the 
celebratory service, a reception will be held 
at the Moselem Springs Golf Club.   

 

Young at Heart Schedule 2025 
 
January 15: Floral bookmark by Kathleen Walch 
of Local Folk Creative Studio 
 
February 19: History of Bethlehem Steel based 
on the book by Steve Landis, Photographer, and 
John Landis, Tour Guide at the Steel Stacks 
 
March 19: Jon Bond, artist- program. TBD 
April 16: Peter and Jane Wolfe, naturalists, and 
birders--slides and stories of their Africa trip 
 
Consistory Update:  Due to bad weather 
and many consistory members tied up with 
Family Holiday events, the regular 
consistory meeting was not held in 
December.  Instead, a quick consistory 
meeting was held after worship on 
December 15th to authorize the responsible 
payment of expenditures and to re-affirm 
Pastor Deb’s housing allowance  for 2025. 
 
The next consistory meeting is scheduled 
for January 8th, where we will thank all 
outgoing elders and deacons and vote for 
Consistory officers for the coming year. 
 
Thank you to all who have served Christ 
faithfully through the ministries of St. Paul’s 
UCC. 
 
 

For anyone 
interested in 
officially 
becoming a 
member of the 
congregation, 
we will meet on 
Sunday January 

19th following the worship service. 
 
We know you are already part of the 
family, and at this meeting, we will talk 
about how to make it official. 
 



 


